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DRAFT -3/28/07
  
                                                               FINAL –3/29/07

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

March 08, 2007

	Board Members

Oath of Office   
	1.  Swearing in of Board members – Mr. Daniel Castillo, Mr. Craig Ford, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes were all sworn in by Ms. Patsy Villalobos.      

	Introduction   
Roll Call 
	2.  The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:50 p.m. with President Maria Saénz presiding.  This meeting was held in the Loma Linda Elementary School Cafeteria in Anthony, New Mexico. 

Board Members present were Mr. Daniel Castillo, Mr. Craig Ford, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.      

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	3.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Loma Linda Elementary School students.  The mission statement was read by Mrs. Viramontes.  

	Board Re-Organization      
	4.  Reorganization of the Board – Mrs. Manuela Huerta moved to nominate Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes for the office of Vice – President.  Motion carried unanimously.  

     Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes moved to nominate Ms. Maria Saénz for the office of President.  Motion carried unanimously.       

    Mrs. Viramontes moved to nominate Mrs. Manuela Huerta for the office of Secretary.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Supt.'s Report       

	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:
A.  Superintendent’s Report 
           Supt. Haugen introduced Loma Linda Elementary School Principal, Mr. Wilfred Trujillo, who welcomed everyone.  Mr. Trujillo played a DVD of first day of school activities.  Mr. Trujillo then introduced Mrs. Judith Ward, Choral director.  The choir performed Fanga Alafia, a traditional West African song and Shiri Yahanaka a Shona Children’s song from Simbabwe.  

           Supt. Haugen introduced Dr. Margie Huerta, CEO for Dona Ana Community College.  Dr. Huerta and her staff, Dr. Cheifo and Mr. John Walker gave a brief presentation on the Next Steps and Bridge Program.  Dr. Huerta shared the results of the Compass exam given to eleventh graders in the district.  Student recognition day for DACC is scheduled for May 1, 2007 at the Gadsden Center in Anthony.  
          Supt. Haugen introduced Yolanda Munoz, Lead Social Worker who gave a   presentation on March being National Social Worker Month.  Ms. Munoz introduced some former GISD students who are presently attending NMSU pursuing degrees in social work.  
           Supt. Haugen announced and congratulated the five finalists for Teacher of the Year, Ricky Chavez-Chaparral Mid School, Consuelo Burtz-Santa Teresa Elementary, Adela Rodriguez-Chaparral Elementary, Leticia Gonzalez-Gadsden High School and Michael Mosholder-Desert Trail Elementary.  The winner will be announced at the Teacher of the Year banquet on April 27, 2007 at the Sunland Park Race Track & Casino.  
     Supt. Haugen reminded the board that the March 22nd meeting had been    rescheduled for March 29, 2007.  
            

	Board President’s Report 
	     B.   President Saénz - Thanked Mr. Trujillo for hosting the meeting, Ms. Ward   and the students for the wonderful performance.  Ms. Saenz thanked Dr. Huerta and her staff for the presentation and information.

	Board                 

Members
	     C.  Board Members:
           Mrs. Viramontes said she had attended a workshop by NMSBA in Santa Fe and received information on balanced leadership.  She also attended the Teacher of the Year presentation at Anthony Elementary.  She attended a community meeting at La Union Elementary to create a PTO.  She thanked the social workers and praised them for their hard work.  

           Mrs. Huerta thanked Loma Linda Elementary for hosting the meeting and praised the children for their choral performance.  She thanked Dr. Huerta and her administration for the presentation and information.  She congratulated the five finalist in the teacher of the year.  

           Mr. Ford thanked Mrs. Viramontes for her assistance in his first workshop in Santa Fe.  He thanked all of the voters who supported him.

           Mr. Castillo congratulated the STHS basketball team for competing in the state playoffs.  He praised the social workers for their hard work. He thanked the teachers of the year and stated he looks forward to working with everyone in the district.          

	Student Rep.
	      D.  Bobby Salcedo said that the student leadership council traveled to Santa Fe and received a wealth of information about how our government works.  He thanked the community college for their presentation and gave input on the dual credit program. 

	Personnel Report
	     E.   Mr. Haugen informed the Board that the personnel report was included for their information and no action was required.

	Modification       
of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made motion to accept the agenda without modifications.  Supt.     Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Consent                  Agenda
	5.  Mrs. Viramontes moved to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	Open Forum         
	6.  Open Forum - None      

	Board Review of Draft Policies
	7.  Action Items:
    A. Supt. Haugen explained that the policies had been redone in a layout that is in compliance with state and national school board policies by Dr. Williams through the NMSBA.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to accept the draft policies for review by the Board.    Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	07-08 On Track Pre-K Calendar

	 B.   Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the 2007-2008 On Track Pre-K Calendar.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	Policy IM – Graduation Requirements Revised
	   C.   Supt. Haugen said that with Chaparral High School going to traditional calendar, Policy IM needed to be revised to include credit changes for CHS students.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to accept Policy IM – Graduation Requirements for review.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	2007-2008 Middle School Pre-Registration Handbook
	   D.   Mrs. Huerta made a motion to approve the proposed 2007-2008 Middle School Pre-Registration Handbook.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	Region VII Board Meeting Planning 
	8.  Discussion Items:
     A.  Supt. Haugen said that Gadsden will be hosting the Region VII Board meeting on Tuesday, April 24, 2007.  Location, Agenda, Entertainment and Dinner would need to be planned.  The new STHS cafetorium was suggested as the location.  The possibility of having the STHS mariachi and the Anthony Elementary Ballet Folklorico for entertainment was discussed.  Having Senator Nava as a speaker and presenter was discussed as part of the agenda.  NMSBA sent a packet to assist in the planning.  Mrs. Viramontes volunteered to work on the planning.  

	Closed Session     
	9.  Mrs. Viramontes motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to NMSA 1978, 10-15-1, H-2 to discuss personnel actions, pending litigation, collective bargaining.  Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-1, H, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss Purchase of Land.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:29 p.m.   

	Reconvene 

in Open Session 
	10. Mrs. Huerta motioned to reconvene in open session.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:35 p.m.

	Adjourned 
	     Mrs. Viramontes motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:36 p.m.                        
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